UBND HUYỆN NINH GIANG PHÒNG GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO

ĐỀ KHẢO SÁT NĂNG LỰC HỌC SINH GIỚI **NĂM HOC 2024-2025**

Môn: Tiếng Anh 6 Thời gian: 150 phút

A. LISTENING:	(20	pts)
---------------	-----	-------

Part 1: Listen to 5 short conversations twice then choose the correct answer for each question(5 pts)

1 (- I)			
1. What will they eat for dinner	er this evening?		
A. chicken and egg	B. fish	C. pizza	D. chicken
2. What time is it?			
A. 2:10	B. 2:20	C. 2:30	D. 2.15
3. What's Michelle going to re	ead?		
A. a book	B. a letter	C. an e-mail	D. a newspaper
4. How much did the tickets c	ost?		
A. \$90	B. \$19	C. \$99	D. \$91
5. Where is the Chemist's?			
A. behind the post office	B. opp	osite supermarket	
C. next to the supermarket	D. infr	ont of the superm	arket
Part 2: You will hear some i	nformation about	t a farm <i>twice</i> the	en choose the correct an
for each question(5 pts)			

swer

1. What is the name of the tea room at Park Farm?

A.Black Dog Tea Room B. Black Cat Tea Room D. White Dog Tea Room C.White Cat Tea Room

2. What time does the Park Farm open?

A. 10.30 a.m B. 10 a.m C. 9.30 a.m D. 9 a.m

3. How much does a family ticket cost?

A. £6 B.£ 4 C. £ 17 D. .£ 7

4. What animals can't you bring to the farm?

B. dogs A. cats C. birds D. rabbits

5. Where is the farm?

A.near to the mountains B. near to the river D. near to the hospital C. near to the lake

Part 3:You will hear a man asking for information about the Westwood English School. Listen and complete questions. You will hear the conversation twice. (5 pts.)

WESTWOOD FINGUISH COLOOL
WESTWOOD ENGLISH SCHOOL.
Evening classes on: Thursday
Next course starts on: 22 nd (1)
Speaking class with: (2)
Cost for 12 classes: (3)
Address: (4) Fitzroy Square.
School is next to the: (5)

Part 4: Listen to the conversation twice then decide whether the statements are True (T) or False (F). (5 pts)

Statements	T/F
1. The football match is on Saturday afternoon.	
2. They have eaten in the Chinese restaurant many times.	
3. They are going to go for a drive on Sunday morning.	
4. They are going to have lunch in a pub on Sunday.	
5. They can't go to the cinema on Sunday afternoon	
because Eric doesn't like films.	

B. LEXICO -	GRAMMAR	(25pts)
-------------	---------	---------

D LEVICO CI	DAMMAD (25-4-)			
	RAMMAR (25pts) , B, C or D for each	gan in the following	sentences (9 noints)
	rice in the jar			points)
	B. little		now.	D. few
2. If you cycle mo	re, therele	ess air pollution		B. Iew
	B. are		D. was	
	ecause I like to learn		2. ,, 0.5	
	B. Geography		J .	D. Math
	otebooks, and those ar	-	,	
A. they		C. there's	D. thei	rs
•	y toothpaste? I'd like			
A. bar	-	C. bag		<u>.</u>
	ace are Phuong and M	•		
•	B. Which	•		. How long
7. My house is nea	ar a market so it's very	<i>'</i>		
A. big	B. noisy	C. 0	quiet	D. small
8. The boy looks a	a little thin,	he is strong.		
A. and	B. for		C. or	D. but
9. A. What are you	u looking for?			
B. We need a t	tent to go			
	B. camping	C. jogging	<u>g</u>	D. swimming
Part 2:				
	g advertisement and i		-	
indicate the corre	ct option that best fits			3 points)
100		O BE A TOUR GUI		1:00 . 1. 0
Are you over 18?	Are you interested (1)	travelling	and explori	ng different cultures?
	cational School. We p		ining course	es all year round:
	qualifications ne	eded		
• Low cost		(2)		
	nips provided Contact	(3)		
• Email: abexy	\smile	r Clavia		
	Olden Street, Ballacl			
ı A. in	B. on C. at	D. for		

- 2 A. a B. an C. the D. x (no article)
- 3 A. information B. inform C. informative D. informatively

Read the following advertisement and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the blanks (3 points)

	Work for COFFEE BEANS			
Join Britain's numb	er one café at COFFEE BEANS where every café has the same			
aims: to (4)	family–like teams and to give an excellent customer service.			
Many (5)	kinds of people come and work with us so start your career at			
COFFEE BEANS to	day:			
- choose the ho	urs you work			
- get manageme	ent experience			
- share your lo	ve of coffee			
Join us as a Team Member, Assistant Manager or Café Manager, depending				
on your skills and (6)				

4. A. creatively
5. A. differ
6. A. health
8. creative
C. creation
C. differently
D. difference
C. interest
D. work

Part 3: There is a mistake in each line. Find the incorrect word and correct it as example (5 points)

Example: 0. I haven't saw you for two months

Nam is a student. This year he had a very interested summer holiday. He travelled, with him classmates to a mountainous area in Hoa Binh province. They go there to help make a road through a forest among two villages. It was very difficult because there had no water to drink and no shop where they could bought food. It was one of the wettest places in the country. It was hard work, But Nam says it was the better thing he has ever done.

Incorrect word	Correct word
0. saw	seen
1.	
2.	
3.	
4.	
5.	

Part 4: Supply the correct form of the words in the brackets: (5 points)

1. The Perfume River is the most river in Central Viet Nam.	(FAME)
2. In the, there is a museum, a factory and a stadium.	(NEIGHBOR)
3. Minh is at English than I am.	(GOOD)
4. Mr. Bean is a very famous Everyone loves him.	(COMEDY)
5. You have to practice a lot if you want to work as a	(MUSIC)

C- READING

Part 1:Read these passages and match the each passage to its title. There is ONE title you needn't use(5 pts)

A. How I began		D. My most	frightening experience	e
B. The worst aspect of	f my hobby	E. Why I lil	ke my hobby	
C. My hopes for the fo	uture	F. When ar	d where I do it	
1 For mo	e, every weekda	y begins the san	ne: I get up at 7.00. I hav	e breakfast, I take
the bus to school, I go				
enormous cities and def	end my planet	against aliens. I	n short, I play compute	r games. It's like
entering a different worl	ld. That's why J	I love playing th	em so much.	
			aught me a lot about con	nputer graphics. I
want to study computing	g at college, and	l learn how to de	esign and program game	s. Eventually, I'c
like to start my own soft	ware company,	creating and tes	sting new games. That w	ay, I could spend
all day doing what I love	e most.			
3C	omputer games	s are interesting	because they often co	ntain stories and
characters. The games as	re getting better	all the time, but	they are also getting mo	re expensive. The
only thing I don't like al	bout my hobby	is the cost! New	games are often about	\$50.
4 Soi	me of my friend	ds from school a	re interested in compute	er games too. We
normally meet at my he	ouse in the eve	enings and play	for a few hours. We so	ometimes play at
weekends, but if the wea	ather's good I p	refer to go cycli	ng or play basketball in	stead.
5 I t	first became int	terested in comp	outer games about four	years ago. I was
staying with my cousin f	for the weekend	l. He had some g	ames and he taught me l	how to play them
When I got home, I deci	ded to save all	my money for b	uying games. Now I've	got about twenty
different games.				
Part 2: Choose the wor				
My neighborhood is a w				
We have a large park wl				
my neighbors walking tl				
each other. On weekend				
also a library where kids				
The schools are great, an				orhood is a safe
and (9) place for				
1. A. shops	1	C.schools		
2. A. read		C.sleep		
3. A. cats	_	C.birds		
4. A. goodbye			D. come	
5. A. food		•		
6. A. buy			D. collect	
7. A. noisy	-	_		
8. A. unkind				
9. A. dangerous	-	<u>▼</u>		
10.A. live	B. work	C. travel	D study	

Part 3:Read the following passage and choose the best answer A, B, C, or D (10points)

Nhan and Huong want to know their friends' favorite free time activities, so they are asking their friends about what they like to do in their free time. Many of their friends say that usually eat and drink **as well as** chat with their friends. **They** like to talk about many things around them: their teachers, their friends, their families as well as their favorite musicians, singers, soccer players and movie stars. There are some **popular** activities after lessons at their school such as: skipping rope, reading books and playing sports. At home, many of their friends say they like to watch TV, listen to music or play computer games. They rarely go to the movies. Some of the girls like to go shopping. Very few of their friends like to do English exercises on the Internet. Many of their friends don't take part in art, music club. Next time, Nhan and Huong will make a report about what subjects their friends like and dislike.

1. What does the passage talk about?

A. Nhan and Huong's friends

B. Free time activities of Nhan and Huong's friends

C. Nhan and Huong's school

D. Nhan and Huong's pastimes

2. What do many of Nhan and Huong's friends usually do in free time?

A. eat, drink and chat.

B. go shopping

C. go to the movie.

D. eat and drink

3."As well as"in line 3 means

A. and B. but

C.so

D. because

4. What do their friends like to talk about?

A. their teachers, friends and families

B. their favorite musician and singers

C. their favorite soccer players and movie stars

D. many things around them

5. "They"in line 3 refer to

A. Nhan and Huong

B. their friends

C. many of their friends

D. their families

6. Which of the following activities is NOT popular with their friends at school?

A. Skipping rope

B. Taking part in art, music club

C. Reading books

D. Playing sports

7. Which of the following activities is NOT popular with their friends at home?

A. Watching T.V

B. Listening to music

C. Do English exercises on the Internet

D. Playing computer games

8. What word is OPPOSITE in meaning to the word popular in line 4?

A. common

B. favourite

C. famous

D. disliked

9. Which is FALSE according to the text?

- A. Some girls like going shopping.
- B. Many friends listen to music at class.
- C. Playing sports is one of popular activities for students after class.
- D. Only few friends take part in music club.

10. What is the report that Nhan and Huong are going to make about?

A. their friends' free time activities

B. their teachers

C. their friends' study

D. their friends' hobbies

D - WRITING (
Part 1: Rewrite			~ ~	eir meaning	(5 pts)
		stamps in Hoa's			
2. This pencil belongs to my brother.					
-> This is	. 1 1 0	11.0			
3. How much					
->What's _				?	
		iter, at the cafe of		2	
->How		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		?	
		orhood is taller t			
-> My house					
words) to someo			- ,	• /	
Your friend,					
Mai Lan					
Part 3: Write a	short paragr	aph (80-100 wo	ords) about you	r favourite	TV programme ((15
pts)You should			,		
- Name of the pro	ogramme				
- Kind of the pro	gramme				
- Time of the pro	gramme				
- Reasons why ye	ou like it				
				•••••••	
		ANSWV	WER KEYS		
A/ LISTENING	` • /				
I. Listen to 5 sho	ort conversat	tions <i>twice</i> then	choose the cor	rect answer	for each question
(5 pts)					
1. B	2. C	3. D	4. A	5. C	
II. You will hear each question (5		mation about a	farm <i>twice</i> thei	n choose the	correct answer for
1. B	2. A	3. C	4. B	5. B	
III. You will hea and complete qu		•			nglish School. Listen
and complete qu	icstions. I du	. will fical the C	on ver sation tw	ice.(5 pts)	

1. September

3. 7 4. 2 5. b	ookshop				
IV. Lister False (F).	n to the conversation <i>t</i> (5 nts)	<i>wice</i> then decide	whether the st	atements are True (T) or
` ′	T, 2- F(Chinese one),	3- T, 4- T,	5- F (they don	't have time)	
R LEXIO	CO - GRAMMAR(25	noints)			
	the best answer to co	. ,	itence, identify	your answer by cir	cling the
correspor	nding letter A, B, C, or	r D.) (9 points)			
1. B	2. C 3. D	4. D	5. B		
6. A	7. B 8. D				
	the following advertise				
	ndicate the correct op		s each of the nu	mbered blanks (6 p	oints)
1- A	2- D	3- A			
4- D	5- B	6- B	•4 41		
III. There	e is a mistake in each l	ine. Find and wi	rite the correct	answer: (5 pts)	
	Incorrect word	Correct word	1		
	0. saw	seen	-		
	1.interested	interesting	-		
	2.go	went	-		
	3.among	between	-		
	4.bought	buy	-		
	5.better	best	-		
IV. Fill in	the blanks with the c		he words in can	ital letters. (5 pts)	
	ous 2. neighborh		-	` • /	cian
	S				
	ING(25 points)				
	iese passages and mat	ch the each pass	age to its title.	There is ONE title y	ou
needn 't u	` - /				
1- E	2- C	3- B	4- F	5- A	
II D 14	1 6 11 '	1 1 (1 1	(10		
	the following passage		,	• /	
1- B	2-D 3-B 4	- B 5- A	6-C /-B 8	-C 9-B 10-A	-
III/ D ood	the passage below, th	an answar tha a	uestions (10nts	1	
	2. A 3. A	_	5. C	,	
	7. C 8. D				
0. D	7. C 0. D), D	10. C		
D/ WRIT	ING(30 points)				

I) Rewrite these sentences with the same meaning, using the cues given. (5 pts)

1. Hoa's collection has eight hundred stamps

- 2. This is my brother's pencil
- 3. What's the price of a bowl of noodle?
- 4. How meeting inside the center ,at the cafe corner.?
- 5. My house is the tallest in my neighborhood.

II. You will have a birthday party on next Sunday. Write an informal letter or email (60-80 words) to someone to invite your friend to your party. (10 pts)

- a. Đúng mẫu của một thư mời: 1 điểm
- b. Đủ 3 nội dung:

4 điểm

c. Đúng ngữ pháp, sử dụng từ vựng hợp lý: 5 điểm

(Ở phần c) Cứ sai 1 lỗi ngữ pháp hoặc 2 lỗi chính tả giảm 1 điểm)

III. Write a short paragraph (80-100 words) about your favourite TV programme. ((15 pts)

- a) Đúng mẫu của một đoạn văn: 1 điểm
- b) Đủ thông tin:

điển

- c) Đúng ngữ pháp, sử dụng từ vựng phong phú, hợp lý: 4 điểm
- (Ở phần c) Cứ sai 1 lỗi ngữ pháp hoặc 2 lỗi chính tả giảm 1 điểm)

Chú ý: Giáo viên linh hoạt khi chấm và cho điểm